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• 1980 The Arizona Legislature Adopted The Groundwater Code 

– This was at the time and is still today the most progressive law ever passed on use of Groundwater Pumping in the 
Country

• 1986 Arizona amended the law and raised the depth of allowable pumping from 1200 feet below the surface to 1000 feet

• 1993 Legislature amended the law to no longer allow groundwater for Assured Water Supply Analysis. The Central Arizona 
Groundwater Replenishment District (CAGRD) was formed with this amendment

• 2007 CAGRD adopted its 10 year operating plan for enrollment and servicing its membership. 2017 CAGRD will be adopting 
the next 10 year plan and possibly limiting membership for future development

• Today the Arizona Department of Water Resources issues the 100 year certificates for Assured Water Supplies for either 
Municipalities or Development

– As new Hydrological Studies are done they must take into consideration all current and future uses for the next 100 
years.  For those developments that have 30 years left on their certificates it is assumed that the water will be there 
in perpetuity, or the Sustainable Supply Doctrine or “FOREVER”

– For all new Development either you bring a surface water supply with you or you join the CAGRD which will 
guarantee that for every gallon of water you pump a gallon of water is replenished in the Active Management Area 
(AMA)

– Current Cost for 1 acre foot of replenished water for 2010-11 $356,     2011-12  $403, 2012-13 $442, 2013-14 $487,     
2014-15 $550  

• 1989 Queen Creek Water received its original Physical Availability Determination (PAD) 22,000 acre feet to be pumped 
annually

• 2011 The Town of Queen Creeks PAD was updated to 26,400 acre feet to be pumped annually.     

– ***CAGRD will begin recharging at Queen Creek Wash Superstition Recharge site in 2011 it is permitted for 25,000
acre feet per year
















